
Overall: 
• Representatives of the AWV Program have presented to Pioneer Square residents, 

businesses and affiliated organizations at least 30 times since 2001, talking with more 
than 600 individuals 

• The program has mailed or e-mailed at least 25 project-related notices over the past 
three years to residents and businesses in Pioneer Square 

• The program has held public open houses, visited neighborhood businesses and 
events and maintained steady contact with stakeholders in Pioneer Square 

 
2008 activities: 
• Presented detailed information to the Pioneer Square Community Association three 

times (Dec. 17, Nov. 24, Oct. 23) 
• Presented to the city’s Parking and Access Review Committee, which has Pioneer 

Square representation, twice (Dec. 18, Aug. 21) 
• Spoke individually with approximately 100 Pioneer Square businesses regarding the 

Dec. 15 central waterfront open house 
• Hung posters at 16 different Pioneer Square locations to inform the neighborhood of 

the Dec. 15 Central Waterfront open house. 
• Pioneer Square was represented by Craig Montgomery during the early part of the 

Stakeholder Advisory Committee effort; staff changes at the community association 
did not become permanent until late summer 2008, three months prior to completion 
of stakeholder process. 

• Sent at least eight written notices regarding the project to the surrounding 
neighborhood 

• Held a South Downtown Projects Preview in April, to answer questions and educate 
people in Pioneer Square and other south end neighborhoods about coming 
construction in the area 

 
2007 activities: 
• Presented to the Pioneer Square Community Association twice (Oct. 9 and Oct. 18) 
• Presented to the city’s Parking and Access Review Committee (Sept. 20) 
• Held two public open houses in August, specifically for businesses and residents of 

Pioneer Square 
• Staffed a booth at the Pioneer Square Fire Festival 


